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To: Members of Lonsdale District Scout Council

Tuesday, 10 April 2012

Dear All, 

Re: Changes to the District Team 
Hopefully, by now you will have heard that I have agreed to stay as your District Commissioner for a further two years, and these will be my final two years in this role. I am really looking forward to the next two years and want to make sure that I make full use of the time to see Lonsdale develop from strength to strength. With that in mind, I wanted to write to all adults across Lonsdale to outline my key priorities for the next two years and to announce some changes to the district team: 

Assistant District Commissioner (Beaver Scouts) I am pleased to announce the appointment of Catherine Marsh to this role. With over 20 years of experience in the Beaver Scout Section and holding various appointments, including as an Assistant County Commissioner (Beaver Scouts) a District Commissioner and as an Assistant District Commissioner for Beaver Scouts in a different County, I am sure you will agree that Catherine will bring a wealth of experience to the role and work with leaders across the District to drive the section forward. Catherine will be supported by a team of District Leaders. Please be sure to welcome Catherine as you see her out and about, and introduce yourself to her. 
Deputy District Commissioner I have invited Craig Dewar to become our Deputy District Commissioner and I am delighted that he has accepted. Craig will assume this role on the 1st May. Craig will be known to most of us, not only is he our Explorer Scout Commissioner but has been involved in Scouting for many years with Headquarters, the Scout County and of course in Lonsdale. Craig brings a breadth of knowledge to the role, as a trustee of the District for six years, involvement in training, safeguarding, development, media and international events. For the time being Craig will also remain as the District Explorer Scout Commissioner. 
I have attached a diagram of the District team to outline the structure. It is worth noting that both our Assistant District Commissioner for Cub Scouts and for Scouts are looking to expand their teams, to help with the delivery of events, supporting new leaders and in visiting sections. If you are interested or know anyone that is, then please let us know.
Finally, I want more and more young people to benefit from the wonderful things that Lonsdale District Scouts offer, as such in the next two years the district team will work more closely with groups, to support the recruitment of adults and the recruitment and retention of young people. Our focus will be on supporting effective group management, with every group having an effective Group Scout Leader and effective group executive committee so that section leaders can focus on delivering exciting programmes to the young people in the group.

Thank you for everything that you do for Scouting, I look forward to seeing you at the District AGM on Wednesday the 4th July at Lancaster Town Hall. 

Yours in Scouting, 

Pat 

Pat Griffin

District Commissioner

Lonsdale District Scouts. 
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